 November 24, 2015 

Attention of Mr Carlos Martin, Planning Officer, London Borough of Camden
Dear Mr Martin,
Re. Planning applications
Rear extension and basement construction - 3 Honeybourne Road, London NW6 1HH( 2015/4710/P, 2015/5989/P, 2015/5990/P and other relevant applications)
Further to our emails and conversations over the telephone last week, I am now able to respond regarding the applications submitted in respect to the above property. For the avoidance of doubt it is confirmed that I am the freeholder of 5 Honeybourne Road - a property that my family has owned since the mid 1950's.
My surveyor and I have had an opportunity to consider the various applications now submitted to your authority but are staggered and confused because of the number of applications and interpretation of what is actually planned to be constructed. 
It would assist greatly if a straightforward plan was produced.
The property falls within the boundary of the West End Green Conservation Area. We note that Nos. 1-5 (odd numbers) Honeybourne Road are included (on Map 3) within the Conservation Area as buildings that relate to the core reason and nature for the Conservation Area's design and significance and further that the buildings themselves make a positive contribution and therefore require special consideration. It is in this spirit that I write not only in the position as adjoining owner but actually as a freeholder within a protected conservation position.
I submit comments in respect to the rear extension and basement works as follows:-
REAR EXTENSION
1. I am objecting because the exact design is not known, due to the fact that the applications differ in design and layout.
2. Both applications extend living space that will cause loss of light to the adjacent bay window of 5 Honeybourne Road. (This is against the W.G.C.A. statement).
The ground levels between Nos. 3 and 5 Honeybourne Road differ, which as far as can be established are likely to cause substantial shading to the upper section of the garden.
3. The extension would cause a loss of existing garden area - see the W.G.C.A. statement.
4. Again from your Conservation Area Statement, buildings should maintain their distinctive character and one of the planning applications submitted shows the bay as being demolished and then as being covered by a pitched roof structure.
5. Although not necessarily a planning issue, the application plans as submitted, show what is considered to be an incorrect boundary line. The proposed new boundary wall of the extension would actually be constructed on land considered to be within the ownership of 5 Honeybourne Road.
B. BASEMENT
6. I was told by No 3's surveyor that although plans for a whole basement excavation had been drawn up, the application was being withdrawn. However, I now understand that the application to create a basement will mean excavating below the foundation level of No.5. 
Nos. 1, 3 and 5 Honeybourne form a terrace. There is a history of subsidence at all three properties and I am extremely concerned that the engineer's basement assessment makes no comment thereon, or takes into account the effects on neighbouring properties. In fact the basement assessment attached to the application appears to not even apply to the drawings! 
The report states that the basement covers a "relatively small" part of the footprint of the house. This is not the case, of course.
7. Is the basement going to be approached by stairs or steps from the rear garden? If so the character of the property is again going to be changed – in respect of the appearance of the back of the house, the mass and lightwell. There will loss of garden too.
Are the stairs going to be covered in or not? Once again that is another matter that is totally unclear from the drawings submitted.
8. I assume that a lightwell is not being constructed at the front of the house?
9. Another problem to us that will occur if the application is approved, is the likely noise emanating from the property from construction work. The people who live in No.5 and surrounding homes are surely entitled to be able to live in a quiet environment. There would be considerable disturbance to everyone over a considerable period of time.
Additionally, there are four households living in 5 Honeybourne Road, who do not have the wherewithal to afford the luxury of living in alternative accommodation while construction work is being carried out, several of whom are pensioners, retired and would be present during the greater part of the day.
Also Honeybourne Road is a narrow road and congestion caused by lorries carrying away tons and tons of earth will cause havoc.
Should you wish to discuss the above please contact me.
With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,
Sharron Trisk
